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Press Release 

On 24th February 2021, a passenger who was travelling in Metro Train between               

Nehru Park and Egmore Metro Station suffered a health emergency in the Metro Train. 

Based on the co-passenger’s information through Passenger Emergency Intercom installed 

in the Metro Train, the Train Operator, Thiru. P.M Rajeev immediately conveyed the 

information to Operation Control Centre and requested for timely medical emergency 

assistance at approaching Station (Egmore Metro).  The ailing passenger was provided 

immediate assistance by performing First Aid by Egmore Metro Station Controller,          

Thiru. J. Rajesh and was shifted to the nearest hospital.  

Their timely assistance helped in saving the passenger’s life.  As part of encouraging 

such humane gestures, CMRL has decided to reward Train Operator,                                         

Thiru. P.M Rajeev and Egmore Metro Station Controller, Thiru. J. Rajesh.                                 

In this connection, Thiru. Pradeep Yadav, I.A.S, Managing Director, CMRL 

appreciated them and gave away Cash Awards and Certificates of Appreciation, in 

recognition of their noble life-saving contribution. 

Tmt. Sujatha Jayaraj, Director (Finance), Thiru. Rajeev Narayan Dwivedi,                      

Director (Projects), Thiru. Rajesh Chathurvedi, Director (Systems & Operations) and Senior 

Officials of CMRL were present during the occasion. 
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